SUDBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL
Neutral Farm House, Mill Lane, Butley, Woodbridge. IP12 3PA 

Tel: 01394 459400, Email: sudbourneparishclerk@gmail.com
Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting of Sudbourne Parish Council
will be held on Tuesday 24th May 2022 in Sudbourne Village Hall following the
Annual Parish Meeting at 7:00pm
Members of the Public and Press are invited to attend

AGENDA
1. Election of Chairman & Signing of Declaration of Acceptance of Office 
2. Election of Vice-Chairman & Signing of Declaration of Acceptance of Office 

3. To receive apologies for absence 
4. Declarations of interest regarding matters on this agenda

4.1 – To consider any dispensations

5. To Approve the draft minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 22nd March 2022
6. Matters arising from the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 22nd March 2022
      6.1 – VAS Speed Sign/Data Recording update

6.2 - Neighbourhood Watch Scheme update

6.3 – Reinstatement of bench on the loop path at the end of Blackland’s Lane update
6.4 – Update on SCC streetlights – Cllr Backhouse to report on

6.5 – SCC School Bus Policy – Chairman to report on

7. Parish Clerk’s Report 
8. Appointment of the following:-

Parish Tree Warden

Adoption of Portfolio Holders

9. Parish Council matters
9.1 – Chairman’s Report       

9.2 – Sizewell C update – Cllr Parker to report on


9.3 – Parish Council Co-option update

10. Finance

      10.1. To Approve the Statement of Income & Expenditure & Items for Authorisation of Payment      

      10.2. Approval of the 2021/22 End of Year Accounts & Internal Audit report
      10.3 – Approval of the 2021/22 Exemption Certificate

      10.4. Approval of Sections 1 & 2 of the Local Councils Annual Return

11. Planning

      New Applications (to be considered at this meeting:-  

      None received

      Applications considered since the last meeting:-
      

      None received
      Update on existing applications:-

      Planning reference: DC/22/0444/FUL
      Proposal: Replacement of 2 no. existing semi-detached houses and detached garages, with 2no. 
      detached dwellings and attached garages, and two new vehicular accesses.

      Address: 1 & 2 Airey Cottages, Ferry Road, Sudbourne  

      The Parish Council could not find any grounds for objection within the local planning framework.
      However, they were concerned that part of the planning application states that the cottages to be 
      demolished had become “increasingly difficult to let”.  

      This claim seems at odds with the fact that the cottages were let and one in particular had been 
      home to a young family for several years.  Sudbourne Parish Council stated they wished to ask 
      the ESC Planning department if concrete evidence is required to back up such claims?  
      Sudbourne Parish Council is concerned that there is a current scarcity of long-term rental 
      accommodation for local people at affordable rents.”  No decision has been made to date.

12. Correspondence   
13. Play Area 
      13.1 – Update on repairs 

      13.2 – Tree Inspection update
14. Roads, Rights of way 

15. Public Forum
Signed: Joanne Peters, Clerk to the Council



Dated: 16th May 2022
